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2006-2007
The Subcommittee on Courses formally met seven times during the 2006-2007 academic year.  Two additional meetings were handled electronically.  During the academic year the Subcommittee reviewed 794 undergraduate course action requests.  This included changes to existing courses, establishment of new courses, reactivation or deactivation of courses, and course deletions.  The distribution of requests follows:
Academic Unit                  New          Change        Delete     Reactivate   Deactivate      Total
	Arts
	21
	30
	14
	0
	1
	66

	Biological Sciences
	13
	7
	0
	0
	0
	20

	Education
	14
	7
	1
	0
	0
	22

	Engineering
	3
	27
	0
	0
	2
	32

	MSB
	46
	8
	0
	0
	0
	54

	Health Sciences*
	34
	3
	0
	0
	0
	37

	Humanities
	73
	92
	16
	0
	4
	185

	ICS
	7
	35
	2
	0
	0
	44

	Physical Sciences
	12
	29
	2
	0
	1
	44

	Social Ecology
	11
	108
	37
	0
	3
	159

	Social Sciences
	46
	36
	25
	0
	3
	110

	DUE
	14
	7
	0
	0
	0
	21

	Total
	294
	389
	97
	0
	14
	794

	Percentages
	37%
	49%
	12%
	0
	2%
	


*Health Sciences = Pharmaceutical Sciences, Nursing Science, and Public Health 
Exceptional Approval of Teaching Associates (Associate In) to Teach Upper Division Courses

The Subcommittee on Courses (SCOC) reviewed 92 exception requests for graduate students to teach upper-division courses (Teaching Associate/Associate In) during the 2006-07 academic year.  The submissions were divided equally among voting members and handled outside of regular SCOC meetings as needed.  Approvals, requests for additional information, or follow-up concerns were forwarded to the Subcommittee Analyst electronically.  The distribution of approved requests follows:
Academic Unit         Fall 06            Winter 07         Spring 07         Summer 07                  Total

	Arts
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0

	Bio Sci
	0
	0
	0
	2
	2

	Education
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0

	Engineering
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0

	MSB
	3
	0
	0
	4
	7

	Health Sci
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0

	Humanities
	4
	3
	4
	21
	32

	ICS
	0
	0
	0
	1
	1

	Physical Sci
	0
	0
	0
	1
	1

	Soc Eco
	2
	3
	3
	9
	17

	Soc Sci
	1
	0
	3
	28
	32

	Totals
	10
	6
	10
	66
	92


Policy on Deactivating Courses

The Subcommittee on Courses (SCOC) discussed the Sunset Course Lists at its October meeting.  Of particular interest were those courses that have not been taught for 3 to 5 years or that have never been taught.  The subcommittee voted unanimously to:

1) If a course hasn't been offered for 3 years, the Registrar’s Office will ask the Department if they would like to deactivate or delete the course.  No action will be taken if the Department does not respond.

2) If a course hasn't been offered for 5 years (or never), the Registrar’s Office may automatically deactivate the course after it notifies the unit that this action will be taken.  If the unit doesn't want to deactivate the course, they must send a letter of request/justification to SCOC.

Systemwide Review of the Proposal from the Joint Universitywide Committee on Educational Policy (UCEP) and Coordinating Committee on Graduate Affairs (CCGA) on the role of Graduate Students in University Instruction
At its October meeting the Subcommittee on Courses discussed the UCEP/CCGA draft proposal.  Members believed the document is unclear as to whether students teaching the courses have rights to Academic Freedom as well as the Instructor of record. 
Request for Bylaw Changes to Incorporate Diversity Issues
Senate Chair Martha Mecartney asked that each council and committee work to develop bylaw amendments to include the oversight of diversity issues.  At its April meeting the Subcommittee on Courses and Continuing, Part-Time, and Summer Session Education approved a proposal to add an additional duty to its bylaw.  Under Duties, “Make decisions consistent with established educational policy and give full consideration to campus diversity issues, to the views of appropriate schools, departments, and other academic units in matters relating to their courses of instruction, and act promptly on requests for course approval.” 

Election of Chair

2006-07 Chair, Michael Dennin, agreed to serve as Chair for a third term (2007-08).
Possible Business for the 2007-08 Academic Year

1. Academic Implications of the Conversion of all UC Campuses to State Funded Summer Instruction.

2. UCEP-CCGA Draft Recommendation of Graduate Student Instructors.







Michael Dennin, Chair
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